
TO ALL WATER CLUB HOMEOWNERS  

 
 

Guardhouse Security  
 

Water Club security guards are present in the Guardhouse at the entry to the community 24 hours a day, seven 

days a week, 365 days a year. They can be reached by phone.  

 

Guardhouse:  (516) 432-5026 

 

Text Communication with the Guardhouse 
 

Security in the Guardhouse can communicate by text message. If you receive a text or wish to send a text 

message to the Guardhouse, please use the following number from your cell phone: 

 

Text Message Phone:  (516) 279-5977 

 

Email Communication with the Board of Directors 
 

The board of directors communicates regularly with homeowners on issue important to everyone. If you wish to 

raise an issue, please talk to any member of the board directly. The board members live at The Water Club year-

round and are always available. If you prefer to send an email, please send it to The Water Club email: 

 

Email Address – WaterclubHOA@gmail.com 

 

Fire  
 

In the event of a fire, immediate response is critical in order to minimize any damage. And knowing whom to 

call is the crucial first step. The best guidance we have been able to receive is that two calls should be made 

immediately when anyone notices or suspects a fire: immediately place calls to both the Long Beach Fire 

Department and to “911.” If either number puts you on hold, get to the other number immediately. Don’t 

hesitate a moment. Timing makes all the difference.  

 

Long Beach Fire Department: (516) 889-7800  

 

Police  
 

The Water Club is served by the 4th Precinct of the Nassau County Police Department with officers assigned to 

Atlantic Beach.  

 

Police – 4th Precinct: (516) 573-6400  

 

Fire Protection  
 

Each of us as individual homeowners at The Water Club has responsibility for the insurance and fire protection 

of our own homes. Given that all our homes are wood construction – and that our homes are very close to each 

of our neighbors – alarm and fire protection sensors are extremely important. If you don’t already have them, 

you are encouraged to have an alarm system and central monitoring in order to ensure the quickest response in 

the event of an emergency. 
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